
MESSAGE FROM THE DEPUTY HEAD 
 

My biggest and most important role here at Maple Tree is making sure that every 
child is happy and safe, both at school and at home; this responsibility is called      
safeguarding. This responsibility extends to keeping the children safe online, which is 
quite the challenge in the modern day when the apps and websites seem to change 
overnight! 

Over the Summer we have been working hard to update our Online Safety Policy, which covers how we      
educate the pupils about staying safe online, how the internet is used at school on different devices and what 
we expect from the children in terms of what is acceptable online behaviour and what is not. The policy is 
currently in draft form and has been sent out with this newsletter. The pupils and staff have both been able to 
offer feedback on this policy and now we would like to offer parents the same opportunity for input, which 
you can do by emailing in to office@mapletreeprimaryschool.com.  

A website that I would like to raise awareness of is called Omegle, which is a chatroom for over 18s that some 
of our children have mentioned. More information can be found on the final page of this newsletter. If you 
need any support in regards to online safety for your child, feel free to contact your child’s teacher or myself.  

Meet the teacher mornings 

Thank you so much to the parents who attended our three ‘Meet the teacher’ mornings; we hope that you 
found them informative and useful. For those of you who we unable to attend, the staff have shared their 
presentations, which have all the key information on the website. You can find them by following the links 
below: 

                              Year 1 and 2             Year 3 and 4               Year 5 and 6 

Have a lovely weekend! 
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 Meet our House Captains This week’s 
House Winners      

 

  
 

 

      

Jacob 

Lilah 

Alex 

Charlie 

 

Aidan 

Stan 

 

Jessica W 

Lily 

Ellenor 

Eve 

Aimee 

Skye 

https://www.mapletreelowerschool.com/page/?title=Key+Stage+1&pid=43
https://www.mapletreelowerschool.com/page/?title=Lower+Key+Stage+2&pid=341
https://www.mapletreelowerschool.com/page/?title=Upper+Key+Stage+2&pid=39
mailto:office@mapletreeprimaryschool.com
https://www.mapletreeprimaryschool.com


 

Everyone a Leader...Everyone a Learner 
 

With the start of the new school year we turn our attention to the priorities we have which were 
shared with you at the start of the term. This year we aim to strengthen our community and use 
opportunities for collaborative working under the mantle of 'everyone a leader, everyone a learn-
er'.    
 

This week we demonstrate how our learning community is made up:  
 

Governors as learners. The role of a governor is to support with the strategic planning of the school whilst at the 
same time holding school to account. In order to be able to do that effectively, governors need to have a solid  
understanding of the curriculum and its expectations. With many governors working within roles outside of  
education, they take on learning opportunities to ensure their own knowledge and understanding develops in order 
to be able to ask pertinent questions.   
 

Teachers as learners. The curriculum is very much a focus for us this year and we will be using our staff training to 
develop the skills, knowledge and understanding that the children need to build on here at Maple Tree. As the  
adage goes 'everyday's a school day' and no matter what our role is within school, we all face daily learning  
opportunities. It is this that enables us to keep our knowledge and skills up to date which, in turn, allows us to  
support and teach the children whilst modelling resilience and teaching them strategies to help with attainment 
and progress.  
 

Parents as learners. How many of you look at what the children are learning or look at how the children do things 
and think 'this is not how I was taught at school!' Our aim is to support you in a variety of ways this year to help you 
to help your children. There will be more information on this as we move through the school year.   
 

Children as learners. This we know without doubt and we will be ensuring that we share curriculum information 
with you so that you can see how and what the children are learning this year along with the progress they are 
making.  

Next week...everyone a leader!   

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 

Wednesday 29th September 7.30pm FoMT AGM  

Tuesday 5th October Individual photographs 

Wednesday 20th October Parents’ Evening 

Thursday 21st October Parents’ Evening 

Week beg 25th October Half Term Week 

Monday 1st November Term starts 

Friday 19th November Children in Need 

Friday 17th December Term Ends 

 

 

The Attendance Award is coming back!! 

 

Next week we will be publishing class attendance data 

on a Friday. Our school target is 97%. Help your child to 

achieve that by being in school by 9am every day! 

 

FoMT Annual General 
Meeting: 

Please see the attached     
flyers for more information 
about joining our schools 
PTA! 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week the 
award is for... 

working well 
with others. 

 

Fir Class: 

Harry 

Yew Class: 

Lily 

Aspen Class: 

Maja 

Hawthorn Class: 

Imogen 

Rowan Class: 

Ennis 

Poplar Class: 

Maja 

Cherry Class: 

Robert  

Elder Class: 

Jess W 

WELL DONE! 

 

Communication: 

We are always working hard to keep our lines of communication open. There are a few ways in which to 
contact your child’s teacher: teachers are available for a quick chat at the classroom door 
at the start and end of the day or you can email or phone the school office, who will pass 
on messages to the teachers. Meetings can be arranged if more time is needed by both 
methods. Please do not email the teachers directly. We ask that if you have any concerns, 
you first see your child’s teacher, then their key stage leader and then the Deputy Head, 
before contacting the Head teacher.  

 

 

Thank you to everyone who took part in our end of year parent survey in July. It has been really 
useful to gain an insight into what is working well and what needs to be adapted and there are  
certainly some things to celebrate! 

The survey was in two sections, there was a series of multiple choice questions and then we asked 
three further questions:  

In your opinion, what are the best things about Maple Tree?  

Is there anything particular you would change about the school? 

In what ways would you like to see the school develop over the next three to five years? 
 

As there has been a lot of response to these questions, we are currently working our way through 
these so therefore, today, we are sharing the results of section one—the multiple choice results -
and in the next couple of weeks we will share with you the other answers along with our responses.  

Please read on to see the results of the survey.  



1. My child is  
happy at 
Maple Tree. 

Strongly 
Agree 

Agree Disagree Strongly 
Disagree 

Don’t know Total % in 
Agreement 

78% 18% 1% - 3% 96% 

2.   My child feels 
safe at Maple 
Tree. 

Strongly 
Agree 

Agree Disagree Strongly 
Disagree 

Don’t know Total % in 
Agreement 

74% 24% - - 2% 98% 

3.   The school 
makes sure its 
pupils are well 
behaved. 

Strongly 
Agree 

Agree Disagree Strongly 
Disagree 

Don’t know Total % in 
Agreement 

42% 44% 6% - 8% 86% 

4A. My child has 
       been bullied  
       and the  
       school dealt  
       with the  
       bullying  
       quickly and  
       effectively. 

Strongly 
Agree 

Agree Disagree Strongly 
Disagree 

Don’t know Total % in 
Agreement 

6% 12% 35% - 48% 18% 
(potentially 

65%) 

4B. My child has 
       not been 
       bullied. 

62% 32% - - 6% 94% 

We will be following up the large percentage of parents who disagree that bullying is dealt with effectively to 
ensure that communication between school and home is strong. Bullying will be on our agenda for discussion 
at Parent Forum meetings this year. 
We will also be sharing information with you during the course of this year to reach the number of families 
who do not know about the measures we take to promote an Anti-Bullying message, and the tangible and 
effective activities and strategies in place to ensure that the children understand how important it is to be kind 
and caring, and what to do if there is any sign of bullying. We will be embarking on a series of activities during 
2021-2022 to ensure that parents of our younger/newer children know how well we address Anti-Bullying and 
PSHE (Personal, Social, Health Education). 

5.   The school 
makes me 
aware of what 
my child will 
learn during 
the year. 

Strongly 
Agree 

Agree Disagree Strongly 
Disagree 

Don’t know Total % in 
Agreement 

22% 58% 13% - 7% 80% 



 6. When I have  
  raised concerns 
  with the school  
  they have been  
  dealt with  
  promptly. 

Strongly 
Agree 

Agree Disagree Strongly 
Disagree 

Don’t know Total % in 
Agreement 

39% 51% 4% - 6% 90% 

7. My child has 
SEND and the 
school gives 
them the  
support they 
need to  
succeed. 

Strongly 
Agree 

Agree Disagree Strongly 
Disagree 

Don’t 
know 

Not Ap-
plic-able 

to my 
family 

Total % in 
Agreement 

19% 26% 7% 4% 44% 60% 45% 

We will be increasing the amount of information we are providing our parents of SEND children so they are 
aware of the support their children are receiving. If we can reach the 44% of families who do not know if the 
support given will help their children to succeed, then potentially 89% of our SEND families would be happy 
with the provision we provide. Watch out for SEND information, updates, newsletters and support shared with 
you this year. 

8. My child  
receives Pupil 
Premium  
funding and the 
school gives 
them the  
support they 
need to  
succeed. 

Strongly 
Agree 

Agree Disagree Strongly 
Disagree 

Don’t 
know 

Not Ap-
plic-able 

to my 
family 

Total % in 
Agreement 

50% 13% - - 38% 88% 63% 

Pupil Premium information will be shared with parents during the coming year and examples of how this is 
spent will be shared with individual families who are in receipt of the funding. 

9. The school has 
high  
expectations 
for my child. 

Strongly 
Agree 

Agree Disagree Strongly 
Disagree 

Don’t know Total % in 
Agreement 

22% 46% 3% 1% 28% 68% 

Curriculum information will be shared during the course of the year to keep you updated in the 
knowledge, skills and understanding that your child is expected to learn each year. 



 

10. My child 
does well at 
Maple Tree. 

Strongly 
Agree 

Agree Disagree Strongly 
Disagree 

Don’t know Total % in 
Agreement 

53% 43% - - 4% 96% 

11. The school 
lets me know 
how my child 
is doing. 

Strongly 
Agree 

Agree Disagree Strongly 
Disagree 

Don’t know Total % in 
Agreement 

32% 56% 7% - 6% 88% 

12. My child can 
take part in 
clubs and 
activities at 
this school. 

Strongly 
Agree 

Agree Disagree Strongly 
Disagree 

Don’t know Total % in 
Agreement 

29% 46% 11% - 14% 75% 

13. Maple Tree 
has a good 
reputation 
within our 
local  
community. 

Strongly 
Agree 

Agree Disagree Strongly 
Disagree 

Don’t know Total % in 
Agreement 

39% 47% 1% - 13% 86% 

14. I would  
recommend Maple 
Tree to another 
parent. 

  

Yes: 99% 

  
  

No: 1% 

Thankyou for responding to our survey! 

If you have any queries or concerns, or any questions, please do not hesitate to call into 
school, speak to your child’s teacher, or to the Head or Deputy Head, or to our Office 

staff. We are all here to help! 
 

If you’re happy, and your child is happy, then we’re happy! 




